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MARCH 2008


 The March meeting of the executive committee was held on March 18 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Terry Garner, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Jackie Beingessner, Kate Jaimet, Claude L’Ecuyer, Charlene Ruberry and Jake Rupert.  Nancy Noel, Don Smith, Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.

The first General Membership / Citizen Unit meeting of 2008 was held in the Citizen Conference Centre on March 19.  Lois Kirkup was elected as the ONG delegate to the CWA Convention scheduled for June in Las Vegas, NV.  Executive member-at-large Jackie Beingessner has  researched various promotional items for Guild awareness and mobilization.  Jackie presented a Special Projects Fund motion, that was approved, to purchase ONG logo stainless steel desk mugs for all members at a cost of just over $4,000.00.

The ONG/Ottawa Citizen contract expires in July and the Guild is hoping to start collective bargaining in May.  Election of Citizen unit bargaining committee members also took place March 19 and the departmental reps are: Jake Rupert (Editorial); Debbie Cole (Reader Sales & Service); Terry Garner (Financial Services & In-House Printing); and Don Smith (Building Services).

Pre-bargaining questionnaires have been distributed to all Citizen unit members to find out what’s most important to them in contract bargaining.  Some options on the survey include: wages, job security, retirement benefits, shift premiums, benefits package, and increased duties (for example, due to staff reductions or the need to provide increased web content).  Members are asked to return their completed questionnaires to the Guild office or an executive member by Monday, March 31, 2008.  If you find filling out the paper questionnaire is too outmoded, simply send your comments by email to the Guild office at ong@cwa-scacanada.ca.
The ONG Citizen Unit bargaining team has set up departmental meetings at the Guild office – 

Unit 7B (2nd floor) 1050 Baxter Rd., just down the street from the Citizen building.

•4:30 p.m. Thursday, April 10 - Financial Services, In-House Printing and Building Services Dept.

•9:30 a.m. Saturday, April 12 - Editorial Department

•2:30 p.m. Saturday, April 12 - Reader Sales & Services Department
This is your chance to discuss your contract issues and priorities with your bargaining team.

The ONG is working to compile a master list of member’s home email addresses.  Executive at-large-member Kate Jaimet has a growing list of Citizen newsroom member addresses, but unfortunately, we do not have home emails for the majority of Guild members.  We need executive committee members help to obtain this information in their workplace departments, or the easiest method would be for each member to email the Guild office with their home email information.  Just send your info to: ong@cwa-scacanada.ca.
Grievance update:
•The Guild has advised the Ottawa Citizen that we wish to proceed to arbitration on the Family Day stat holiday grievance.  This is an issue across Ontario and the ONG is one of many unions taking this issue to arbitration.

•A joint Guild/Citizen meeting was held on March 19 on the issue of downtown parking expenses for a Citizen reporter who regularly works off-site; we haven’t yet resolved this grievance. 

Citizen newsroom reorg: A new amoeba desk, with 10 work stations, has been installed in the newsroom at a cost of about $20,000.00.  The company also paid to clean the carpet around the amoeba, but there appears to be no plans to clean the rest of the newsroom carpeting.  Some newsroom employees believe the state of the carpets is a health and safety issue and the Guild will discuss this further with the company.  The Guild wants your feedback on how the new amoeba-centric management structure is working, or not working, for you, so it can address these concerns with the company.  Guild members are also reminded of the workload issue of getting overtime authorized and claiming for overtime.  If members do not file for overtime, the company has no grounds to claim that additional staff is needed.

The Ottawa Newspaper Guild will be required to conduct a vote in April for the upcoming Newspaper Guild (TNG) elections for Sector Chairperson, President, Secretary-Treasurer and VP for Canada East Region.  Check out www.cwa-scacanada.ca for election details.  The voting period runs from April 24 to 29.  With these dates still to be confirmed, the ONG is planning to hold poll voting at the CTV Ottawa Unit on Thursday, April 24, from 10 to 11 a.m., and at the Ottawa Citizen Unit on Tuesday, April 29, with voting times spread throughout the workday from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m., to be convenient for all members in the building.  There will also be some ONG members who will receive their ballots by mail.

CWA Joe Beirne Scholarship application deadline is April 30, 2008.  Members can apply online at http://cwa-union.org/members/beirne.
 Reminder to ONG Citizen unit members that they are generally expected to use up all of their vacation entitlement each and every year, so please be sure to use up your current vacation allotment by May 31.  Article 10.5 of the contract states there is no carryover of vacations beyond May 31 without mutual agreement between the member and the company.

As per Article 10 (Vacations) of the ONG / Ottawa Citizen contract, the company will post application lists for employees’ first three weeks of vacation by April 1, and Guild members should submit their 2008-09 vacation requests to their supervisor by April 15. 

Article 10.3 of the contract reads:  Application lists for employees’ first three weeks of vacation time shall be posted by 1 April of each year on the appropriate Guild bulletin board in all departments. In the event of conflicting applications, seniority based on total length of service, shall prevail in all applications submitted prior to 15 April.  On 20 April, the interim vacation list so arranged shall be posted, as will application lists for employees’ fourth, fifth and sixth weeks of vacation.  In the event of conflicting applications concerning these vacation weeks only, seniority shall prevail on all applications submitted prior to 27 April.  On 1 May, the vacation list so arranged shall be posted.  No employee shall be required to apply for vacation time by any set date, provided such employee is willing to waive seniority rights.

Also, your timebank is a separate issue, and the newsroom policy is that no employee may accumulate more than one week’s worth of timebank (or two weeks’ worth with the approval of a senior editor).

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Gift Card to Mike Gillespie (Citizen/Editorial) retired with newsroom buyout effective Dec. 31/07.

•Donation to the Ontario Heart & Stroke Foundation in memory of Genevieve O’Connor, mother of Cheryl Durling (Citizen/Financial Services).

•Basket to Gary Jamieson (Citizen/Reader Sales & Service) - sick leave.

•Basket to David Wilson (CWA/SCA Canada Staff Rep) - sick leave.

•Congratulations to Citizen Editorial members on their recent nominations by the Canadian Newspaper Association for National Newspaper Awards.  Photographer Bruno Schlumberger received two nominations, one in the feature photography category and one in the newsfeature category. Senior reporter Gary Dimmock and public service specialist Kathryn May were nominated in the political category, while reporter Maria Cook was nominated in the explanatory journalism category.  Winners will be announced May 9 in Toronto.
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